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Secondary School Presentations:
● The John Roan School

The John Roan School

● St.Ursula’s
St Ursula's Convent School

● Addey & Stanhope
Addey & Stanhope School

● LAB
Leigh Academy Blackheath

● Thomas Tallis
Thomas Tallis School

● St. Mary Magdalene
St Mary Magdalene C of E School (Secondary Penisula)

https://www.thejohnroanschool.org.uk/
https://www.stursulas.com/
https://www.as.lewisham.sch.uk/
https://leighacademyblackheath.org.uk/
https://www.thomastallisschool.com/
https://www.koinoniafederation.com/page/?title=St+Mary+Magdalene+C+of+E+School+%28Secondary+Penisula%29&pid=7


Finding a school 

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place
/1937/apply_for_a_secondary_school_place



The interactive map will give you a guide to distances/admission rates





Open Events
The list of planned open events can be found on the Greenwich website.

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place/1268/secondary_schools_open_events_for
_entry_in_september_2020

 Check the school websites for the arrangements they have made. (Some have ticketed times)

You may want to find out about…

  * the school environment and facilities

  * extra curricular activities

  * special provisions

 Information on the schools is found in the admissions booklet: on the website  

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place/1268/secondary_schools_open_events_for_entry_in_september_2020
https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place/1268/secondary_schools_open_events_for_entry_in_september_2020


Before you apply…
You can apply for up to six secondary schools, listing them in order of preference.

Consider each school's admissions policies and previous years' application rates to see whether your child is likely to 
be offered a place.

For an indication of addresses offered by each school in the previous admission, check our secondary school offers 
map.

Your preference schools can be in Royal Greenwich or in other areas, but they can't be independent (fee paying) 
schools.

You don't have to list six schools, but the more schools you list, the better your chances of being offered a place at 
one of them.

https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place/1400/secondary_school_offers_interactive_map
https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/info/200286/apply_for_a_school_place/1400/secondary_school_offers_interactive_map


Applying for a place
Application is NOT an automatic process – You must apply for a secondary school place for 
your child.

Applications should be made by the person with parental responsibility for the child.

You can apply to schools in any borough through the e-admissions website however you must 
apply through the portal of which you are resident. 

Make sure you register so you can use the portal.



Tips on using your preferences wisely

Your preferences are up to you, but do be realistic. There's no guarantee you'll be offered a place at a preference 
school but here are some of our recommendations:

● don't 'waste' a preference by naming a school where your child is unlikely to be offered a place
● don't name a school that you'd not wish your child to attend - any preference may be offered
● don't list the same school more than once as duplicates will be deleted
● include schools nearest to your home address - otherwise, your child may end up being allocated to a school 

much further away.



Support with applications



Offer of a place
Each of your preferences will be considered individually under each school’s admission 
criteria. If more than one offer can be made from your list, you will be offered the school 
that is ranked highest.

If it is not possible to offer any of your preference schools, your child will be allocated a 
place at the nearest school with a vacancy.

If you apply online, you will be able to log in to your e-admissions account during the 

evening of 1st March 2024 to see the result of your application.

If you applied using the paper form, a letter will be posted, first class, on 1st March 2024 

informing you of the outcome of your application.



Accepting a place
Offers must be accepted or declined.

If you do not accept an offer, you must email school-admissions@royalgreenwich.gov.uk. 
You can also respond via the e-admissions portal.

Respond by 15th March 2024. Offers not accepted or declined will be withdrawn.

If you do not accept the offer, you will need to confirm what alternative arrangements you are 
making for your child’s education. 



Key Dates



Any questions?


